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SB 1223, SD1 RELATING TO AFFORDABLE HOUSING ON HAWAIIAN HOME 
LANDS 

  
                                February 22, 2019 

 
Aloha Chair Shimabukuro, Chair Chang, and members of the Committee: 

The Department of Hawaiian Home Lands (DHHL) strongly supports this bill that 
extends the sunset date of provisions for affordable housing credits.  This bill is part of 
the Governor’s administrative package by request of our department. 

 
Affordable housing credits have provided the department greater opportunities to 

gain resources to develop homesteads and, thus, meet our mission to return native 
Hawaiians to our trust lands.  Since Act 141 was passed by the legislature in 2009, this 
program has been very successful for DHHL.  Unfortunately, this program is set to 
repeal in 2019.  By extending the sunset date, DHHL can continue to utilize this 
innovative program to provide affordable housing opportunities for our beneficiaries at 
no cost to the State.  For example, this program allowed for a reduction in the price of 
housing units offered by homebuilders on Hawaiian home lands and is currently under 
consideration for the purchase of additional land in a location that beneficiaries are 
interested in but the Department has no available land in the area. 

 
Thank you for your consideration of our testimony. 

DAVID Y. IGE 
GOVERNOR 

STATE OF HAWAII 

 

 

   
   

   

 

 
   
  

 

JOBIE M. K. MASAGATANI 
CHAIRMAN 

HAWAIIAN HOMES COMMISSION 

WILLIAM J. AILA, JR. 
DEPUTY TO THE CHAIRMAN 

JOSH GREEN 
LT. GOVERNOR 
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Comments:  
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Mike Golojuch Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I strongly support SB1223.  We need to extend the date to ensure that Hawaiians have 
the ability to get their own land back and keep it. 

Mike Golojuch, Sr.   
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